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NEWTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
DATE: Monday, January 16, 2023 

TIME: 6:00PM 
LOCATION: NEWTON TOWN HALL, 2 TOWN HALL ROAD and 

ZOOM CONFERENCE CALL 

PUBLIC HEARING MEETING MINUTES 
Zoom Conference phone number 929-205-6099  

Meeting ID 818 7979 5674 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81879795674 

 
I. Call to Order 

Chairman Burrill called the public hearing to order at 6:05pm.  In attendance were Selectmen Matthew A. 
Burrill, Chairman, Robert Marchand Jr, Vice-Chairman, Charles R. Melvin Sr., and Selectmen’s Secretary 
Diane M. Morin. The public meeting was videotaped. The public hearing meeting minutes were 
transcribed and typed by Secretary Morin.   
 
Selectmen Lawrence Foote and Michael Connolly were not present. 
 
Chairman Burrill read the following: 
 
To take public input to accept and expend a one-time bridge payment in the amount of $71,108.06 from 
the NH Department of Transportation in accordance to Senate Bill 401.These funds can only be used for 
maintenance, construction, or reconstruction of municipally owned bridges. The funds will be placed in 
the Highway Construction Revolving Fund. 
 
Chairman Burrill opened the floor for public comment. No member of the public provided comments.  
 
Selectman Melvin moved to accept and expend a one-time bridge payment in the amount of 
$71,108.06 from the NH Department of Transportation in accordance to Senate Bill 401. These 
funds can only be used for maintenance, construction, or reconstruction of municipally owned 
bridges. The funds will be placed in the Highway Construction Revolving Fund. Seconded by 
Selectman Marchand with a unanimous vote.  
 

II. Adjourn 
Chairman Burrill closed the public hearing at 6:07pm.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Diane M. Morin 
Board of Selectmen Secretary 
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